TURNAGAIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

c/o

Federation of Community Councils

1057 West Fireweed Lane, Suite 100
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

TO: Municipality of Anchorage Planning and Zoning Commission

FROM: Turnagain Community Council

DATE: Monday, November 18, 2019

RE: PZC Case # 2019-0142, Proposed Lot Coverage Allowance for Front Porches

Members of the Planning and Zoning Commission,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the following proposed ordinances.

Comments on PZC Case 2019-0142 (Porches)

L.

Overall, we appreciate efforts by the Planning Department to make our neighborhoods safer, more
connected and encouraging more attractive, “friendly” design of homes, such as having front
porches. We understand this proposal currently only applies to single-family homes. We believe
that it is worth exploring whether implementing a policy like this could be applied to other housing
types also: for example, duplexes, attached townhouses or other houses typically built with garages
in front. Turnagain, like many neighborhoods, has a mix of housing types in our area, and we
would want the same benefits for all of our council.

Related question to #1: We would like to know how, if at all, this policy would impact setbacks.
Would it allow encroachment into a setback from the front lot line, or side lines? We support
maintaining existing setback requirements as much as possible. And, we wondered specifically if
setbacks posed a challenge for implementing this for multi-unit housing.

We recommend not using the word “encourage” in the name of the ordinance. While the policy is
stated as being to encourage this type of design, the policy is simply allowing this. We recommend
a more neutral term such as “allow.”

We understand there are limited ways to address this in the code, but we are concerned about
enforcement over time, and whether this would be misused to extend enclosed porches or arctic
entries. For example, in year 1 homeowner uses this policy and builds an additional 180 square
foot porch. In year 3 to 5, they decide to enclose the porch even though it was only granted as an
open-air porch. Does this require approval by the Municipality, similar to other home additions, or
would a person simply be able to do this? If it requires approval, we imagine that the Municipality
could see that they previously were allowed this additional coverage, and could deny the
application. If it does not, or if a person chooses not to get a required approval, this could be easily
misused to create larger square footage in a two-step process. Again, we understand and support
the intent, but at minimum it should be considered how to mitigate this loophole.

Thank you for your consideration of our comments.

Sincerely,

Cathy L. Gleason
Turnagain Community Council President



